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PoTeNTATe 
ANd FirsT 
lAdy's 
MessAge
by Ill. Sir Merv Terrill 
and Lady Glenda 

 The leaves are turning and falling, temperatures are 
on the way down, the year-end holidays are on the way, 
and the world is beginning to slow for winter.  Al Kaly, 
however, is like the teen-ager with a driver’s license.  This 
year’s Potentate and Lady are going as fast as we can and 
in January we will come to a screeching halt all at once.
 The next month holds the Basketball Tournaments, 
a Ceremonial accompanied by the 2014 Chili Cook-off, 
and the Potentate’s Appreciation Event.  There will then 
be a short break in which regular monthly meetings need 
attending, Thanksgiving will happen and Christmas parties 
will begin.
 The Potentate’s trip was wonderful and those of you 
who wanted to go but couldn’t missed a supremely fun and 
entertaining event.  Oxford and Iceland were our highlights, 
the rest was simply wonderful.  Scrapbooks are available to 
peruse if you have a desire to see them…let us know if you 
do.
 Pipes and Drums OV had the Potentate eating 
haggis (which he actually likes) and tasting Scotch (which 
he doesn’t).  He proclaimed them both fit for consumption 
and dinner went on.  
 The Elite OV is coming and will be a memory 
when this is published.  Then we want to wish each of you 
individually and as families, the Happiest of Thanksgivings 
and upcoming Christmas holidays.  
 See you at the remaining events!
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oFFiciAl cAll oF 
The PoTeNTATe

Notice is hereby given that the next stated
meeting/election of officers will be held as follows:

Pueblo Shrine Club 
December 12, 2014

Dinner: 6:30 p.m. / Meeting: 7:30 p.m.

Attest:
Bart Guthrie, P.P.   Merv Terrill
Recorder   Potentate
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The Dust Is Published 10 Times Per Year

by Rose Enyeart
Secretary

 As we look forward to our OV and Christmas Party, 
we are amazed to see how quickly this year has flown.  Our 
officers for the year 2015 will be President Dee Burger, 
Vice President Ruth Wilber-Sheaves, Secretary Rose 
Enyeart, Treasurer Kitty Pick, and Chaplain Jeanne Gibson. 
They will be installed by Lady Betty Burr, wife of our 
sponsor IS Bob Burr.  We look forward to our meetings in 
2015 with grateful hearts.  Remember to support Al Kaly 
by buying your calendars from the Pagentry Unit of the 
Daughters of the Nile.

The Honored Ladies Club 
              of Al Kaly

by Sheila Aldrich
President

 Our December meeting will be on Monday, 
December 1st, 11:30 am at the Stagecoach Inn in Manitou 
Springs.  The election of our new officers will take place at 
this meeting and installation will be held in January at the 
monthly Shrine Club dinner.  I wish you all a wonderful 
Christmas season filled with family, friends and meaning 
to your life.  If you would like to become a member, please 
let me know or you can attend the next luncheon.  We 
would love to have you as a part of our club.

Shrine Ladies Colorado 
Springs Area
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uPcoMiNg eveNTs

4 OV - Potentate's Escort
6 Al Kaly Christmas Event

12 Stated Meeting/Election 
of Officers, PSC

13 OV - Honored Ladies
24 - 31 Christmas Holiday Break

1 - 4 Christmas Holiday Break
9 Al Kaly Installation
10 2015 Team Kick Off 

Breakfast

17 East West Shrine Bowl
18 OV - Legion of Honor

22 - 24 Grand Lodge

25 2015 Trip Presentation
30 Annual/Stated Meeting 

- PSC

December

January

Richard Sater
President
596-0437

Jerry Allin
Secretary
495-1062

   Richard "Swede" Hanson Dwain Jack   
   Commander                         Vice Commander
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Memorial Brick Project

Newly-laid memorial bricks at the Pueblo Shrine Club.  For 
information on buying a brick, contact one of the Shrine 
Clubs or Roger Mendenhall at 719-495-0678 (home) or 
719-651-4568 (cell).

Membership
October 31, 2014
Starting: 763
Creations: 0
Affiliations: 0
Restorations: 0
Demits: 4
Suspensions: 1
Deaths: 2
Resignations: 0
Net Total: 733
Associates: 24

Grand Total: 757
On October 31, 2013 Al Kaly total 

membership was 810

Family owned and operated since 1978.
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by Rose Enyeart

Creating Futures For Families 

 Chief Rabban, soon 
to be Potentate of Al Kaly 
Shrine, JD Potter has deep 
roots in Pueblo, in fact he 
and his family live in his 
grandfather’s house.  First 
JD’s dad bought the house 
and then JD purchased 
it from him and he and Stacey raised their family 
there.  JD attended his grandfather’s Masonic funeral and 
asked his dad, John, how you could become a Mason.  
“You just did,” replied his dad.  So in 1993, JD followed 
his great grandfather, his grandfather and his father, John, 
into the Masonic brotherhood.  During this time, raising the 
family and working, he didn’t really get very involved in 
the fraternity.  
 CR (Chief Rabban) 
JD has worked in and 
around construction and 
building most of his life.  
He currently is Supervisor 
of the Building Inspection 
for Pueblo County.  He 
used to get to look and inspect 
the new beautiful housing and building in the area.  Now 
he gets the problems and has to solve them.  In fact, that 
is how he was introduced to the Shrine.  In 2009, he was 

Featured Member
JD
 Potter

invited to the Pueblo Shrine 
Club to address some of 
their building’s issues.  
Noble Wayne McKee 
pointed out to the group 
that CR JD was, in fact a 
Mason.  JD went home 
after filling out a petition 
to become a Shriner and helping 
them identify and solve some problems.
 What moved CR JD from being a willing participant 
in Al Kaly, to being an active member, was when a 
woman approached him 
and asked if the Shriners 
could help her daughter 
who had scoliosis.  He 
enthusiastically helped her 
get the medical attention 
she and her family needed.  
The Shriners changed that 
child and her family’s life, but 
it changed his as well.  He realized how important such 
help could be for families and how simply and graciously 
the Shriner Hospitals for Children, gave care and love to 
those who need their services.
 Typical of CR JD’s enthusiasm, he is in three units.  
He loves the Mule Team and when they take the mules to a 
Parade, he rides a mule in the parade.  If his dad is going to 
parade, they take their Little 
Ts.  Yes, he got John to 
join Al Kaly and they have 
Little Ts.  If he attends the 
parade without his dad, he 
rides his motorcycle in the 
Potentate’s Escort.  Truth 
be known, JD loves the 
Little Ts where he can see and 
talk to the children on the parade route.
IS Allan Ake appointed him to the line and he and Lady 
Stacey have just jumped in and gone to every possible 
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April 14-15.  The 
girls will be on 
teams for 10 year 
olds, 12 year olds, 
and 14 year olds.  It 
will be held at Ft. 
Carson and should 
be a great way for 
families of the girls 
to see what the 
Shrine can do.  It 
could be a great 
way to recruit new 
members and have a 
great time.
In his planning for 
his year, CR JD put 
his calendar on the 
web site for people 
to view and correct if they need to, before it goes to print.  
He has put much thought and planning into the year so that 
hopefully he and Lady Stacey will be able to enjoy it and 
just hang on for the wonderful ride it will be.
 CR JD’s vision for his year is built around the 
slogan, Shriners Build the Future.  He realizes that his time 
in Al Kaly has made him a better person, husband, father 
and friend.  He realizes that when Al Kaly helps a child, 
they help a family and create a better future for the child.  
JD practices the phrases, Keep the tradition alive.  Aren’t 
you proud to be a Shriner?

event they can.  With their children pretty well grown, more 
time has been given to Shriner activities.  They have three 
daughters, Shawna, Karlee and Taylor.  Their son, Talon, 
is in high school and plays football.  Talon’s team has had 
a great season and was 
involved with post season 
games.
 JD’s enthusiasm 
for life and Shrinedom is 
inspiring and catching.  He 
has discovered that the 
Shrine allows the family 
to participate in many things 
together.  One way he plans to bring more closeness for 
the families is that he is going to have an Open Installation, 
which will certainly take place the second weekend in 
January.  With the installation being held for all to see at 
the hotel, it will give much more of a family participation 
quality to the occasion.  His 
Installation will include 
the Mule Team flag drill 
(without the mules).  JD 
has a dream to involve 
more people in various 
activities.  There will be 
numerous opportunities that 
are intended to draw more people to the possibilities 
that the Shrine offers.  
 Noble James Hinojosa has created a new fundraiser 
for Al Kaly Shrine, a Girls’ Softball Tournament to be held 

PHOTOGRAPHERS 
NEEDED

 Al Kaly is looking for Nobles 
who are interested in photography. If 
you have a digital camera and an interest 
in taking pictures of Al Kaly events, we 
need you. If we get enough Nobles who 
would like to pursue this hobby, we can 
start a Photography Unit to increase our 
skills and learn how to become more 
proficient on the computer with digital 
technology. We would have picture-taking 
outings, and social events. Email Roger 
Mendenhall at rogerm52@q.com  if you 
are interested. 
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A New golFer, 
ThANKs To 
shriNer 
hosPiTAls
by Jim Eaches, Sr.
Assistant Rabban

 Greetings,
 I hope you are all enjoying this warm fall season. 
Some of the trees are trying their best to hold on to their 
leaves; however, they will soon all be bare and hopefully 
a lot of fluffy cold white flurries will settle in, Yeah -- my 
kind of weather.
 So now for all you golfers here is a great story.  
It seems that the Philadelphia Shrine Hospital has been 
assisting a young golfer. Tommy Morrissey’s right hand 
never developed below the elbow due to a blood clot. 
When they found out during an ultrasound, his parents 
were devastated. You would think that the little guy 
would be affected by this handicap, not in the least. At 13 
months, Tommy started watching golf with his father Joe, 
his mother is also a golfer so what other sport would this 
little guy want to play, naturally golf. At 18 months old he 
started mimicking the golfers. Soon he started finding his 
own instructional golf videos to watch. His parents bought 
him a plastic golf club and ball, and the rest is history. 
Tommy has a natural gift – his swing, his set-up and 
especially his drive.
 The doctors at Shriners Hospital for Children – 
Philadelphia told Mrs. Morrissey that her son would have 
exceptional hand - eye coordination. Without his right hand 
his body and his brain have  to compensate in ways yours 
and mine would not. 
 So at three years old, this little golfer is out there 
with his parents using real equipment and turning a lot of 
heads as they watch him play. The golf pros are amazed as 
they watch Tommy drive a ball 100 yards. Tommy is proud 
of his small arm which he calls “Nemo” after the Disney 
character with a small fin. Recently a sports reporter asked 
Tommy for some advice on driving the ball. His reply was 
“Grip it and rip it.” Now that’s an awesome three years old.
In closing, my Lady Rosa and I wish all of you the best of 
the Holiday Season. Enjoy your turkey, ham and hopefully 
a nice stocking stuffed with goodies. 
 Yours in Shrinedom

MArK your 
cAleNdArs
by J.D. Potter
Chief Rabban

 Lady Stacey and I would 
like to wish everyone a safe and 
peaceful holiday. 
 Upcoming events, the Stated Meeting and Elections 
will be on December 12th at the Pueblo Shrine Club.
 Notice is hereby given that the Annual Meeting of 
the Ladies and Installation of Officers for the 2015 year  will 
be an Open Installation (yes, I said Open Installation). Attire 
will still be formal/semi-formal as always.  The meeting will 
be held at the Pueblo Convention Center on January 9, 2015, 
followed by the team breakfast on the 10th. 
 My Lady Stacey and I want to try something 
new this year.  We are hoping that by the Nobles and 
their Ladies having dinner together with their spouse or 
significant other, the turnout might be greater and a little 
more enjoyable.  Not saying that the ladies don’t enjoy 
each other’s company but the long wait for their spouses to 
return….Start by having a cocktail or cocktails and snacks 
with us in the hospitality room.  Following with social time, 
cocktails, snacks at the Convention Center then the fun 
begins.  We will be having some opening Entertainment, 
followed by dinner then the Introduction and Installation of 
Officers, followed by music.  
 My Lady Stacey and I hope to see you all in January 
to support us and all the 2015 Officers and their ladies.

Breakfast Served All Day!

Al Kaly Christmas 
Event at the Iron 
Springs Chateau

Mark your calendars for the 
Al Kaly Christmas event

Saturday December 6, 2014
More information coming on 

the event!
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our whirlwiNd 
Tour
by Jim Burger
Oriental Guide
 
 First of all, my lady Mary 
and I wish every one of you a 
great and joyful Merry Christmas. 
 We have just returned 
from the AL Kaly Potentate’s trip. What a Blast! Those that 
didn’t make the trip, you missed a great time.
 Scotland was beautiful and the historic buildings 
there are awesome. We especially enjoyed the tour of 
Edinburgh castle. We were able to find the Grand Lodge of 
Scotland in our wanderings around the town of Edinburgh. 
The Architecture of the town and the Masonic Hall were 
impressive. Mary & I were able take a tour of the Grand 
Lodge, and the history retold there was fantastic. Our guide 
pointed out a large painting of a Mason being raised back 
in the 1700’s The Mason being raised was Robert Burns, 
a famous English Architect and Poet. There were over a 
hundred people in the painting and he was able to tell who 
they were and the history behind them. The stories he told 
of all the people in the painting made me understand the 
importance of verbal histories.

 While in Scotland, we were also able to visit the 
Rosalyn Chapel, of ‘The Da Vinci Code’ fame. The chapel 
was constructed in the 1700s at the order of a local Duke. 
The Masonic craftsmanship is impressive. I doubt we 
could build such an impressive structure today.  Mary and 

The yeAr's 
eNd AlreAdy
by Ron Bowen
High Priest and Prophet
 
 Greetings All,
 I just can't figure out what's 
happened to this year, it has all 
gone by so fast!  We are already 
coming into December with plenty of O.V.s and Christmas 
parties, and visions of sugarplums soon to be dancing in 
our heads.
 So, thanks to Ruhamah Temple No. 71, I became an 
alligator.  Yes, that’s right.  It was a day that I will always 
remember.  It was something.  Not quite sure what…  All 
joking aside, it was definitely a fun time! 
 We attended the Pipe and Drum O.V. It was really 
a great evening.  The Divan was piped into the dining 
room, and if you have never eaten haggis you really must 
try some! It really is not bad at all.  Well, it was okay a la 
American style… but I wouldn't touch it with a ten foot 
pole, let alone attempt to eat some, if I happened to be in 
the old country and it was authentic haggis!!
 We have three O. V.'s remaining for the year, 
and I hope you didn't forget the Basketball Tournament 
November 14 and 15.  It would just be so fantastic if we 
had a large amount of Fez's there on top of Shriners’ heads.  
It’s always nice to have a sea of red!
 By the way, in case you don't know, the 2015 
Shriners Calendars are now in the office.  If you haven't 
picked yours up yet, please call the office and let Chris 
know the number of calendars you would like to sell and 
the name of the individual who will pick them up. Chris has 
really been working very hard to get them ready for your 
pick up.  Remember this is a fund raiser for the Temple and 
we need all your help and support in making this a great 
event.  I’ve said it before; they make excellent gifts for 
Christmas and in return are a money maker for the Temple.  
Also, for each calendar sold, your Club or Unit will receive 
seven dollars so let's all of us get out and work hard selling 
them!
 Well, until next month take care and I hope to see 
you at our upcoming events!
 Take care.

(Oriental Guide, continued on page 11)
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FroM The 
desK oF The 
TreAsurer
by Eugene Dobrzelecki
Treasurer

 The end of the year is 
fast approaching.  You will not be 
reading this until December but the news it contains is very 
good.  The financials that are presented to the right are as of 
November 1 but with only two months to go I do not see the 
bottom line changing very much.  But a few reminders first.
 To all clubs, units and club holding corporations.  The 
annual report is due to the Shrine office no later than January 
31.  I know, I know – you have not routinely sent them in 
until March or April.  Do you know what that does to the front 
office?  It puts them into a state of confusion and a bit of anger.  
Because starting on the first of February Chris and I start 
putting things together to give to the Shrine auditor so she can 
prepare our tax returns.  I cannot give the files to her until I get 
ALL the annual reports together because they are all reported 
in the Al Kaly tax returns.  
 Now for some instructions.  The form and instructions 
will be on the Al Kaly web site for downloading.  Using this 
source will give you a form that you can use in Excel and 
have the totals automatically entered for you.  Just enter the 
amounts for the various accounts.  For those who do not have 
Excel or cannot download the forms, you can use the hard 
copy forms that we mailed to each of you in late November.  
They went to all club and unit Secretaries.  If you have not 
received your copy by now, please contact the Al Kaly office.  
Please remember that LAST YEAR’S ENDING BALANCE 
IS THIS YEAR’S BEGINNING BALANCE.
 A final reminder and this is to the three Club Holding 
Corporations: use the same form that the club uses for the 
annual report.  DO NOT include your information in the 
club return.  [Please note:  the holding corporation reports 
are reviewed by the Al Kaly Finance Committee and are not 
reported to Tampa].  Also remember that the annual filing of 
your 990-N is due BEFORE March 15.  If you wish me to 
file it for you, please let me know but I must see your annual 
financial report before I can do that.  Also please note that all 
rental income from the property MUST be reported by the 
Holding Corporation.
 OK, enough Treasurer guidance.  Here are the 
numbers as of November 1 (continued right).

broNco PArTy
by James Hinojosa
First Ceremonial Master

 Nobles,
 The Pueblo Shrine Club 
will be hosting a Broncos party on 
December 7th at 2pm in conjunction 
with the all you can eat breakfast 
for the month. The party is open 
to all Nobles and guests all we ask is that you bring a food 
dish to share.  There will be a cash bar and lots of fun, so 
invite a Noble you haven't seen for a while or someone you 
think might make a great Noble. There is no cost other than 
you bring a dish of food or snack to share.  Let's make this a 
Bronco Party to talk about. 
 In closing I would like to say Ill. Sir Merv,  what a 
great job you did this year you have gotten my Lady and 
me involved more than we could've imagined. The circuses, 
parades and the O.Vs., that we attended with you and Lady 
Glenda where absolutely fun! Thank you for your friendship 
and brotherly love and guidance from both of you. I look 
forward to the New Year.
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eNd oF The 
yeAr
by Bart Guthrie, P.P.
Recorder

 It’s that time again to 
gather in 2014 “stuff” and prepare 
for 2015.  If you have a name tag 
“ladder” and fez strip that you will 
not be using in 2015 please turn it in to the Office by the 
end of the year.  Ladders are not too bad; but, the cost of 
fez strips has increased dramatically.  If we can reuse them, 
it saves our Shrine considerable money.  
 With all the activities going on, please get your 
reservations in to the Office early so that we can have 
accurate counts to our caterer for all meals.  
 That pretty well wraps it up for me.  Remember 
our stated meeting and election of officers for 2015 on 
December 12, 2014.  Please be there to welcome our newly 
elected officers.  And… Rosemary and I wish all of you a 
blessed Christmas and a Happy and safe New Year.  See 
you around campus!  

Account 2014 Budget A/O 
November 1

Revenues
Initiation Fees $4,375.00 $2,830.00
Dues $63,805.00 $50,303.00
Investment income $6,900.00 $2,495.00
Miscellaneous income $0.00 $360.64
Fraternal Donations $3,000.00 $3,696.00
Fraternal Fund 
Raising

$42,967.61 $25,630.69

Other Revenue $17,475.00 $12,051.33
Total Revenue $137,422.61 $97,357.54
Expenses
Per Capita & 
Initiation Fees

$12,677.50 $10,287.50

Administrative $73,874.84 $67,321.65
Building Operations $2,000.00 $3,171.00
Business Sessions/
Ceremonials

$3,175.00 $2,257.87

Social Activities $15,580.32 $7,166.79
Visitations $8,400.00 $6,016.45
Promotion & 
Publicity

$16,157.00 $8,627.64

Club Expenses $0.00 $20.00
Donations TO 
Fraternal Groups

$300.00 $110.00

Members’ Relations $1,200.00 $1,337.05
Donations to Charities $500.00 $52.14
Total Expenses $133,864.66 $92,909.59
NET SURPLUS 
(DEFICIT)

$2,557.95 $4,447.95

 You will observe that although the numbers are 
below budget in most cases, we are actually above the 
budget estimate for net income.  I anticipate that with 
your help we will end the year in a similar posture.  Merry 
Christmas to you and your family.

(Oriental Guide, continued from page 9)

I wandered around the town of Rosalyn and were able 
to find the lodge there charted in 1800’s. No one was 
home but we took pictures of the outside.
 Next we went to London for a few days. Most 
of the group went on bus tours of London and other 
sites, Mary and I went off on our own to the Masonic 
Museum of London, another great place with a pile of 
history and great artifacts from back in the early times. 
We also visited the British Museum. Later, we took 
a tour of Oxford and were able to see Shakespeare’s 
birth place and the area around it. The thatch covered 
cottages were nicely restored and had interesting 
gardens.
 Off to Iceland for the last few days, what a 
beautiful place!  Within 30minutes of landing we were 
in the Blue Lagoon: a thermal pool in the lava rocks. It 
took all of the tension out of our bodies.
 The next day we took a tour of the southwestern 
tip of Iceland from Reykjavik to see waterfalls, glaciers 
and geysers and the riff valley. Iceland has the clearest 
water and the best tasting I have had. You have to go 
there to experience it.
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Mark your Calendars for January 9, 2015 
Open Installation of 2015 Officers: 

(For Nobles and their Ladies)  
 

RESERVATIONS ARE MANDATORY 
 

4:00pm – Nobles and their Ladies - Have a cocktail with us in the Hospitality Room                                   
  
5:00pm – Nobles and their Ladies- Social time at the Pueblo Convention Center 
 
6:00pm – Nobles and their Ladies- Dinner at the Pueblo Convention Center with  

     Introduction to the 2015 Al Kaly Shrine Divan. 
 
Port on Pork, red wine and herb Marinated Oven Roasted Pork loin sliced medallions and 
topped with Port Wine Sauce.  Served with Wild green bean medley (green beans, wild 
Mushrooms and Caramelized onions) and red skin mashed Potatoes. Dessert will be NY 
Cheesecake with White Chocolate and Raspberry Sauce. 
 

Installation of Officers will be following Dinner and the Al Kaly Jazz band will finish off the 
evening. 
 
RSVP for dinner by credit card at 719-544-0658 or send your check for $28.00 
per person or $56.00 a couple to Al Kaly Shrine Office, PO Box 193, Pueblo, CO  
81002.  You must save your place at this fun event no later than January 6, 2015. 
 

Al Kaly Photographers will be taking individual, couple and group photos for the ensuing year. 
 
Please make reservations at the adjoining Marriott Courtyard to stay the night. To receive 
the special rate of $92 per night plus tax call 719-542-3200 and tell them you are with 
Al Kaly Shrine.  
 
                For your GPS:   

                                                          
Pueblo Convention Center: 320 C. Main, Pueblo, CO 
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by Rose Enyeart

 When Erick Guiterrez was born, his family sought 
the help of the Shriners Hospital in Salt Lake City.  For 
over fourteen years, Al Kaly Shriners have supported the 
on-going care of Erick. He is now fifteen years old and 
attends Atlas Academy, a Charter School where he is a 
sophomore.  Erick was born with 
cerebral palsy which effected 
the right side of his body, his 
arm and leg, specifically.  He 
also has epilepsy for which he 
takes medication.  He is enjoying 
high school very much and is a 
handsome young man.  His mother 
Nancy Rodriquez, investigated 
a school system that would open 
doors for her son and allow him 
more access to regular classes.  
He’d been confined, because of his 
disabilities, to classes for remedial 
students.  Attending a school 
where he is challenged in his classes and allowed to 
succeed as a scholar has given him much confidence 
and a desire to continue schooling after high school 
graduation.  
 Salt Lake City Hospital has treated him by 
providing shoes that allow him to walk unaided.  
The brace built into the shoe was checked and 
replaced about every six months when he was 
younger and grew out of it regularly.  They are now 
replaced as he needs them. The latest trip to the hospital 
also included Botox injections into the left arm that 
were intended to relax it and release and straighten the 
wrist.  The injections allow him more movement in the 
wrist. The only option, surgery that would perhaps give 
more movement, is being considered. His mother wisely 
determined that Erick should make the decision because a 
less than perfect outcome could be hard to live with.  He 
currently has some use of the arm which would perhaps be 
impeded if the surgery didn’t go as planned.  For now, the 
surgery is not being considered.
 On other visits to the Hospital, Erick has had 
surgery on his leg to allow it to have more mobility with 
the shoe brace he wears.  He gets around independently 
with the shoe and brace.  What he’ll do once he ages out of 
the Shriners is a question that needs to be pursued.  

Shriner Child 
Erick Gutierrez Another Success Story

 The remarkable story of Erick’s schooling is due 
to Nancy’s persistence.  She was not satisfied with the 
education he was receiving.  He was helping other students 
by translating for the Spanish only speakers and being their 
helper. But he was not receiving the educational challenges 
he needed.  She looked until she found a school that wouldn’t 
put him with students who were intellectually and physically 

challenged which would allow him the opportunity 
to really start to grow academically. At Atlas, he 
attends regular classes and his English has improved 
as has his ability to study and get homework finished 
and classwork done.  His transition to the high school 
program has brought him the opportunity to grow up 
and start planning for his future.

 At home Erik loves to listen 
to music and to sing. He also loves 
sports and plays basketball with 
his cousins.  Like all teenagers, he 
loves the computer and computer 
games.  He is very good in math 
and computers and wants to 
continue to learn more about 
computers. His school guidance 
counselors have suggested that he 
study x-ray technology because 
it would be a good fit with his 
limited arm use.  What the Shriners 
have done for Erik gives him 
the mobility and confidence to 
continue learning and maturing.  

He will be able to find a good job and one that will allow 
him to keep learning and growing.
 When asked what he was most grateful for regarding 
the care from the Shriner’s Hospitals, he quickly said, “They 
helped me even without a passport.”  The Shriner Hospitals 
are for Children who need help. In all these year of care at 
the Salt Lake City Shriners Hospital for Children, the support 
never wavers.  He goes for check-ups and new leg braces, 
consultations for improving his mobility, and whatever 
surgeries are required.  He is one of the children whose 
lives have been changed and enhanced by the quiet work 
of the Shriner Hospitals Network.  All that the local Shrine 
affiliates do and contribute to their mission to help children 
live fuller lives is done with no thought of reward.  A job 
well done and quietly carried out by many has given new 
lives and continued hope to thousands of children.  Keep the 
tradition alive.  Aren’t you proud to be a Shriner?
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shriNe Tour 2014: visiTiNg...

...

from
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by Richard Mills

 After a great Summer culminating with 
a fun filled trip to England, Scotland and Iceland, 
we are back to normal duties.  The "Blue Lodges" 
are going strong after their Summer break and I 
have had the pleasure of visiting with some. The Potentate 
started a program this year of giving recognition to a Brother 
who has reached a milestone in his Masonic career, such as 
becoming a Master Mason, fifty year pins as a Mason  and 
as Mason of the year and any achievements .  We have given 
several of these awards this year and they have been well 
received by the Brothers.  This is good publicity for the Shrine 
and it lets the blue lodges know that Al Kaly is interested in 
their function.
 We are looking for methods to engage our brother 
Masons in Shrine functions. If you have any ideas or with to 
help, please contact me.  When you visit a blue lodge, invite 
the brothers to a unit meeting, basketball game or whatever.  
We need to engage more.
 Each year the Potentate assigns nobles to be 
ambassadors for Al Kaly.  Their duties are not just to interact 
with the blue lodges but ambassadors in general.  We are the 
salesmen for the Shrine and are on duty every day.  The Shrine 
is running a very good ad on T.V. and this provides a good 
opportunity to "sell" the Shrine while it is fresh in people's 
minds.  Remember, every Noble is an ambassador.

The Roving 
Ambassador In Memoriam

as of October 31, 2014

Do not stand at my grave and weep,
I am not there, I do not sleep.
I am in a thousand winds that blow,
I am the softly falling snow.
I am the gentle showers of rain,
I am the fields of ripening grain.
I am in the morning hush,
I am in the graceful rush.
Of beautiful birds in circling flight,
I am the starshine of the night.
I am in the flowers that bloom,
I am in a quiet room.
I am in the birds that sing,
I am in each lovely thing.
Do not stand at my grave and cry,
I am not there.  I do not die.
  - Mary Elizabeth Frye

Charles A. Eastman, Bend, OR
Born: October 11, 1940
Created: June 11, 1977
Died: August 1, 2014

Alan C. Frost, Colorado Springs, CO
Born: March 9, 1933

Created: April 17, 1993
Died: October 5, 2014

Al Kaly Shriners 
Welcome New Nobles

Al Kaly welcomes the following new associate 
members…

Noble Fred Gutierrez, Pueblo, CO. He is 
recommended by Noble Wayne McKey.  Noble Fred’s 
home temple is El Bekal Shriners.  

Noble Jared K. Waters, Fountain, CO.  He is 
recommended by Ill Sir Roger Mendenhall.  Noble 
Jared’s home temple is Hella Shriners.  
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Alan Frost by Bob & Betty 
Burr (12/14)
Keith Dunn by Carol 
Dunn (12/14)
Mildred McHone by Bob 
& Betty Burr (11/14)
Ellie Thomas by Ron & 
Chris Crawford (11/14)
Ellie Thomas by 
Kalyklowns (11/14)
Bettye Anderson by 
Wayne McKey (11/14)
Ellie Thomas by Wayne 
McKey (11/14)
Ellie Thomas by Dan Neu 
(11/14)
Margaret Bolender by 
Ruhamah Temple Patrol 
(11/14)
Ellie Thomas by Floyd & 
Carmella Scoggin (11/14) 
Ellie Thomas by Bill & 
Irene Sheard (11/14)
Margaret Bolender by 
Shriners Ladies Club 
(11/14)
Bettye Anderson by 
Chuck & Kathy Tedrow 
(11/14)
Margaret Bolender by 
Betty I. Thomas (11/14)
Ellie Thomas by B.J. 
Thomas (11/14)
Bettye Anderson  by Joe 
& Lois Wooton (11/14)
Al Kaly Band by Grant 

Anderson (9/14)
Bettye Anderson by Bob 
& Betty Burr (9/14)
Margaret Bolender by 
Bob & Betty Burr (9/14)
Bettye Anderson by Roger 
& Carol Frazier (9/14)
Bettye Anderson by Bart 
& Rosemary Guthrie 
(9/14)
Bettye Anderson by Dan 
Neu (9/14)
Bettye Anderson by 
Donna Samuelson (9/14)
Bettye Anderson by Les 
Tedrow (9/14)
Jess Tising by James R. 
Tising (9/14)
Gerald Allgood by B. June 
Williams (9/14)
Margaret Bolender by B. 
June Williams (9/14)
Dave Huff by Wink & 
Barbara Winkelmeyer 
(8/14)
Bull Muench by Wink 
& Barbara Winkelmeyer 
(8/14)
Dixie Moulton by Wink 
& Barbara Winkelmeyer 
(8/14)
Betty Anderson by Floyd 
& Carmella Scoggin (8/14)
Paul Samuelson by Roger 
Frazier (7/14)
Dave Huff by Betsy Ross  

(7/14)
Bob Bills by Betsy Ross 
(7/14)
Golda McGill by Betsy 
Ross (7/14)
Duke Dwyer by Betsy 
Ross (7/14)
Karen Mendenhall’s 
Mother by Bob & Phyllis 
Allen (7/14)
Glenn Coffman by Wayne 
McKey (7/14)
Jerry Droppleman by 
Donald & Doris St. Clair 
(7/14)
Tom Young by Bob & 
Phyllis Allen  (5/14)
Jay Barrilleaux by Janye 
Gandt  (5/14)
Paul Samuelson by Bob & 
Betty Burr (4/14)
Paul Samuelson by 
William & Irene Sheard 
(4/14)
Paul Samuelson by Dan 
Deu (4/14)
Paul Samuelson by Robert 
& Doris Ragan (4/14)
Paul Samuelson by Grant 
& Bettye Anderson (4/14)
Tom Young by Bob & 
Betty Burr (4/14) 
Tom Young by Robert & 
Donna Hudson (4/14)
Tom Young by Robert & 
Doris Ragan (4/14)

The Al Kaly Shrine Transportation Fund 
is in need of a financial boost.

The increasing cost of transporting our Shriner Kids to one of the Shriners Hospitals combined with the number of kids being served is 
putting a strain on our Transportation Fund.  The Dust each month will highlight those who have contributed to the Transportation Fund.  

Help us fill this page!!!!  For your contribution, your name or “in Memory of” will be listed in the Dust for one year (10 issues).

Support the Al Kaly Shrine Transportation Fund.  Send your donation to:  Al Kaly Shrine –P.O. Box 193, Pueblo Colorado 81002.  A 
date will be posted behind each name indicating the year and month of your last donation.

In Memory/Honor of...

Individual Contributions
Jackson & Robin 
Chandler (12/14)
Jackson & Robin 
Chandler (11/14)
John E. Schroyer (11/14)
Billy & Wanda Sypher 
(11/14)
Beatrice D. Bektell (9/14)
Al Kaly Flivvers (9/14)
Grand Chapter of 

Eastern Star (9/14)
Little Ts (9/14)
Mon-Ark Shrine Club  
(8/14) 
Hazel Kula (5/14)
John Schroyer  (5/14)
John and Diane Bower  
(5/14)
John Schroyer (4/14)
Frank Klein (3/14)

Legion of Honor (3/14)
Honored Ladies (3/14)
Clowns of Al Kaly (2/14)
David and Ruby Ahsley 
(2/14)
Al Kaly Band (2/14)
Diane Leach (2/14)
Elite Scooters (1/14)
Potentate’s Escorts (1/14)

Dixie Moulton by Earl & 
Lottie Brown (4/14)
Lorretta Jones by Donna 
Samuelson (4/14) 
Irene Weeks by Bob & 
Betty Burr (3/14)
Irene Weeks by Wayne 
McKey (3/14)
Irene Weeks by Paul & 
Donna Samuelson (3/14)
Dixie Moulton by Bob & 
Betty Burr (3/14)
Dixie Moulton by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (3/14) 
Dixie Moulton by Wayne 
McKey (3/14)
Paul Samuelson by Wayne 
McKey (3/14)
Tom Young by Wayne 
McKey (3/14)
Pauline Lowery by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (3/14)

Pauline Lowery by Bob & 
Betty Burr (3/14) 
Lorretta Jones by Bob & 
Betty Burr (3/14) 
Lorretta Jones by Pueblo 
Shrine Club (3/14) 
Lorretta Jones by Bill & 
Irene Sheard (3/14) 
Lorretta Jones by David 
Jones (3/14) 
Lorretta Jones by Ray & 
Merry Clark (3/14)
Bill Worthen by Joan 
Worthen (3/14)
Dave Huff by Joe & Lois 
Wooton (3/14)
Duke Dwyer by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (3/14)
Bob Bills by Joe & Lois 
Wooton (3/14)
Russ Deehring by Joe & 
Lois Wooton (3/14)
Ruth B. Westcott by 

Barlow Westcott (3/14)
Wayne Harre by Norma 
Harre (3/14)
Shirley Harre Mast by 
Norma Harre (3/14)
Dixie Moulton by Bill & 
Irene Sheard (2/14)
Christmas Donation by 
Allan Ake & Linda Agresta 
(2/14) 
Christmas Donation by 
Ray & Merry Clark (2/14) 
Christmas Donation by Al 
Kaly Mule Train (2/14)
Irene Weeks by Bill & 
Irene Sheard (2/14)
James Allen by Bob & 
Phyllis Allen  (1/14)
Grover C. Gent by Bob & 
Phyllis Allen (1/14)
Clyde Lewis by Geno & 
Mary Fran Romero (1/14)
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Worshipful 
Brother 
Michael 
McMillin, 
Grand Master 
of the Grand 
Lodge of 
the State of 
Colorado 
both brought 
greetings. 
Past Supreme 
Queen Hulene “Mickey” Fitpatrick and First Lady of 
Al Kaly Glenda also enjoyed visiting at the head table. 
Supreme Queen Marsha told us all about her visits to the 
Shriners Hospitals for Children and what wonderful things 
they are doing for the children, the new hospitals opening 
up in St. Louis, Missouri and Montréal, Canada. Several 
of the ladies went up the next day to El Mejdel Temple No 
47 in Denver to support them in their Official visit. As I 
was escorting the Supreme Queen up to Denver, she paid a 
very dear complement to Ruhamah Temple, she mentioned 
that she felt the warmth and caring among all the members! 
I was bursting with PRIDE. A few of us continued on to 
Albuquerque and had a great time.  
 Please remember our “High Tea” on February 
7th.  Remember to save all those can tabs. We now have 
an “Adopt a Bag” account, where every check you write 
to this account is tax deductible. We had to apply to the 
Supreme Temple to open this account and every penny 
goes to the children. Ask us about this account, anyone 
or business can contribute to this account. Now that the 
holidays are right around the corner…where has this year 
gone? Remember to count your blessings. 

~Shining in Nile Love

Ruhamah Temple No. 71 - Daughters of the Nile 

by LorAnn Singmaster
Queen

 Greetings,
 Ruhamah Temple is 
breathing a sigh of relief. On 
November 3rd we had our 
Supreme Official visit from 
our Supreme Queen Marsha 
Sowers. I must say that all the 
ladies and their Noble’s made 
the day and evening “shine”. 
We can’t remember when we had so many Supreme 
Elective and Supreme Appointed officers and Supreme 
Appointees from all over. There were Past Queens from 
as far away as Tampa, Florida and Atlanta, Georgia. We 
welcomed three new Princesses into Ruhamah Temple: 
Rosa Cavanee, Terese Ellis and Shayla Gardner during a 
beautiful initiation ceremony.  At our evening banquet, Past 
Queen Deborah Jordan was our Mistress of Ceremonies, 
where Illustrious Sir Merv Terrill, Potentate of Al Kaly and 

6160 Tutt Blvd. Suite 240, Colorado Springs, CO 80923

Supreme Queen's visit.
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White Rose
Celebration

Photos
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club ANd uNiT News

by Richard Mills
President

 First and foremost, I’d like to take a few words to 
thank those Nobles and their Ladies who attend these monthly 
meetings of the Public Relations Committee. For those of you 
who have other commitments, if you have the opportunity 
to attend, you are welcome. We meet the second Tuesday 
of the month alternating between the Denny’s Restaurant in 
Pueblo and Cokes Diner in Fountain, where we will meet on 
December 9th at 10:00 AM. Please come and join us.
 Last month a member of the Committee asked if there 
was a decal or other item Al Kaly Nobles might display on 
their cars, relating to membership in the Shrine. After a few 
phone calls we came up blank on decals but did find that 
Imperial had a 3 ¾ inch rubber magnetized disc with a fez 
and the following words-“Shriners International-Join US!-
beashrinernow.com”. We were able to appropriate a dozen of 
them and handed them out at the last meeting. Imperial doesn’t 
have any more in stock right now and a Committee member 

Al KAly PR Committee

asked if we, Al Kaly, should purchase them. They cost $.68 
each with a minimum buy of 500. Maybe we can suggest 
something like that in next years budget.
 Copies of the quarterly Care Magazine were brought 
to the October meeting and handed out to those interested. 
This is a great magazine put together by our Salt Lake City 
Hospital and sent to the Shrine Centers.
 Noble Guy Hammerland stated that he has been 
working with State Farm Insurance to improve on the new 
HIPPA requirements and asked about the impact on the Shrine 
getting kids to the hospitals. IS Bob Burr stated that the Shrine 
pays very close attention to the HIPPA (Health Information 
Portability and Accountability Act) rules and stated that he did 
not believe there was a negative impact. Everyone recognizes 
their requirements and works within their rules.
 IS Roger Mendenhall gave a very favorable report on 
the Brick Project being worked around the Silent Messenger 
statues at the Colorado Springs and Pueblo Shrine Clubs. A 
number of the Bricks are in place and more have been ordered. 
If you are interested give IS Mendenhall a call.

Pueblo Shrine Club
December 12, 2014

6:30 p.m.
Cost:  $14.00

 
Reservations are a must 

and must be made 
through the Al Kaly 

Shriners office at 
(719) 544-0658

Reservations must be made no later 
than December 10, 2014.

sTATed MeeTiNg 
diNNer
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(Mule Train, continued on page 22)

by Ill. Sir Allan Ake
President

 Occasionally we in the Mule Train are asked to 
give a tour of the Mule Train facilities for a group or 
individual.  Each of us handles a tour differently, but there 
are some elements of our tours that are common to all of 
us.  Those are: a brief description of Masonry and what we 
do; a brief description of the Shriners and what we do; a 
brief description of the Hospitals and what they do for the 
children; a brief description and history of the Mule Train 
and what we do.  Then we offer a visit to the corral to see, 
pet, and feed treats to the mules.
 I recently was honored and pleased to give a tour 
to the Happy Travelers from Canon City.  I didn’t know 
exactly who they were as I had only a couple of telephone 
conversations with my contact.  It turned out to be group 
of eleven ladies who travel around the state to visit places 
in which they are interested.  I was pleasantly surprised 
to field a number of questions about all the organizations 
mentioned above.  They were very interested in the 
Masons, Shriners, Hospitals, and the Mule Train.  Several 
of the ladies didn’t know about the connectivity between 
those organizations.  And many didn’t know about mule 
parentage.  We all shared some information and laughs.
 The highlight of the tour, however, was the group 
of mules.  They, of course, presented themselves well as 
always.  They gathered at the corral fence and basked in 
the attention and tidbits the ladies fed them.  At that point 
in the tour the most common questions are, “How do you 

Al KAly mule tRAin

Clowns of Al KAly

by Noble Jerry “Dr. Mal Practice” Proctor
Boss Clown

 Is the holiday 
season fast approaching? 
You bet it is and you 
can see that from our 
schedule calendar and 
the many requests for our 
presence. 
 I believe the ones 
that really stand out are 
the requests from the 
Fort Carson USO to be 
there for special events 
for those soldiers and 
their wonderful families. 
We were there for a 
Halloween Event last 
week, and we are planning to be there for a Thanksgiving 
Dinner and a Christmas Dinner. Yes, we appreciate what 
they are doing for us and are proud to be there for them and 
their families.
 This past Friday we had the opportunity to serve for 
what they called Organization Day and it was held at the 
CS Shrine Club. What a great turn out that was and again, 
we got to serve them.
 Additionally, we had a call from the wife of one of 
our clowns from time past. Lady Rose Ocampo called to say 
her Company, MGA Homehealthcare, would like to have 
clowns present for a “Trick or Treat-Plus” activity to be held 
in their offices for their patients and their families. MGA is 
a company that provides for the children with special needs 
in the Colorado Springs area. MGA provides a range of 
in-home services that caters to each child’s unique needs; 
whether it is therapists going out to a home to work with an 
autistic child or to help provide palliative care for the kiddos 
that are struggling to survive on a day to day basis.
 This group went all out to entertain these families, 
doing a wonderful job. It was a pleasure for our Clowns 
to support this event and we are here to serve them in the 
future.
 We, the Clowns of Al Kaly, and our counterpart unit 
the Kalyklowns in Pueblo are thankful for and take great 
pride in that opportunity to serve the many families in our 
localities. Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
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(CSSC, continued on page 24)

by Richard Mills
President
 
 This Summer the club just kind of "got lazy" and 
we did not do a lot.  After a wonderful O.V. we relaxed too 
much but we have plans to come back with "VIGOR".
 We are moving our meeting to the Abbey Event 
Center.  The meeting will still be on the 3rd Sunday with 
a 3:00pm Social and dinner/meeting at 4:00pm.  We have 
appointed a committee to plan events for each meeting and 
will have a speaker or some other entertainment at each 
meeting.  The club Christmas Party will be at the Abbey on 
the 14th of December.
 Donna and Mary provided the food and refreshment 
booth at the Honda gun show and raised some money for 
the club's Salt Lake City Hospital project.  The project 
is going very good and we have funds for the year 2015.  
Noble Joines and his Lady Lynette will take the 2014 funds 
to Salt Lake soon.  We hope to have an Antique Show in 
April and that will help our cause.
 The "old Man" birdhouse fund raised over $225.00 
to go in the "Kitty".  The lucky winner was Paul Monohon.  
A great thanks to all that bought tickets. Noble Joines and 
Lady Lynette will be running the club for 2015,  Please 
give them all the support that you can. They are great team 
players and will do a good job.  The club has come a long 
way and so many of you have been great supporters.  Lets 
have a fantastic year and increase our membership.

fRemont shRine Club

Need Income During Your 
Retirement Years?

Holmes Financial Group, Inc.
Your investment Professional

Stocks
Bonds

Mutual funds
Annuities

Alternative Investments
Money Management

Thomas C. Holmes 
Financial Advisor, President

P.O. Box 6844
Woodland Park, CO 80866

719-686-1110
Web Site www. Holmesfinancialgroup.net

Email Tom@holmesfinancialgroup.net

tell them apart?”  “Which one is the oldest/youngest?”  
“Which one is the boss?”  And, “What is this one’s 
name?”  Debbie Dupont joined us and took group 
photos with the attendees’ cameras.
 If anyone knows of a group that would enjoy 
a tour, have them contact any Mule Train member and 
we’ll make that happen.

(Mule Train, continued on page 22)

For more photos of the events covered in this issue 
of the Dust, please visit:  

http://alkalyshrinephotos.zenfolio.com.  
 For a copy of the color version 
of the Dust, please visit:  
http://alkalyshrine.org/

ColoRAdo sPRings 
shRine Club

by Ralph "Doc" Hathaway
Secretary

 The Colorado Springs Shrine Club was host to a 
family Halloween party for a Fort Carson Infantry Support 
Unit. One hundred forty soldiers, wives and children were 
present for lunch, games, and a bouncy house for the 
kids. Our one and only Nickels the Clown created balloon 

Roger and Swede tending bar.
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PotentAte's 
motoR esCoRt

by Dave C. Dickey
President 

 Here we are already into December. Putting a close 
to another amazing year. Hoping everyone celebrated a 
Wonderful Thanksgiving with friends and families. We do 
all have so very much to be thankful for.
 Late in October the Motor Escort had a social at 
the Bass Pro Shop. For those of you who have not been 
there or do not know, they have a beautiful store, very nice 
restaurant and an awesome "Fish Bowl" Bowling Alley. It 
really is something to see. Some of our members came a bit 
early for a fun time of bowling and everyone else gathered  
for a very nice dinner. It was a very good time and again we 
have to give Terry Collinson a pat on the back for making 
the plans for us.
 We are now looking forward to our annual OV 
dinner and meeting. The get together will be held at 
Bambinos on December 4th. Our new officers will be 
installed following the dinner.
 Once again AlKaly is selling the Shriner Raffle 
Calendars. It is a great way for our unit to make a little 
money for our club. For each calendar sold by our Escort 
Unit, $7.00 comes back to the unit. The calendars sell for 
$25.00 each and there is an opportunity to win money 
every single day of the year. Consider a few for Christmas 
Gifts!!! 
 Our riders are all hoping for a beautiful evening the 
night of December 6th when we will have a chance to ride 
together in the downtown "Festival of Lights" Parade.

YIM

Signing off for the year of 2014, but not forever!

animals for the children. Thanks to Bob Burr for his 
time and talent once again. The club thanks our soldiers 
for their service.
 The new club officers elected for 2015 are 
President Roger Mendenhall, Vice President Gino 
Romero, Secretary Paul Nigro, and Treasurer Leroy 
Lindsey. These officers and board members will be 
installed at the December meeting. The club owes a 
great big THANKS to Doc Hathaway for six years 
as Secretary of the club. We appreciate his time and 
leadership. 
 Club member monthly dinner meetings are 
held at the club every third Wednesday all year long. 
In December the Song Spinners will entertain us for a 
special Christmas evening. We invite new and returning 
members to join us for good food and camaraderie. 
Reservations must be made by the Monday before the 
event. Call the club at 719-632-3881 to get in on the 
fun or for more information. 

(CSSC, continued from page 22)
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by John Bourne 
Pipe Major

Dress of the Highland Pipe Band

 The garb and gear of Highland 
Pipe Bands goes back over 200 years 
that included original or extensions of 
traditional Highland dress mixed with 
Regimental military dress. As part of the British Army, 
Regimental Scottish Highland Pipe Bands, bore more 
influence of military dress than of civilian Highland 
clothing. 
 During war time engagement, pipe bands 
wore almost the same uniform as regimental 
officers of Scottish Regiments that included 
the dress tunic, or doublet. They also wore 
the busby or feather bonnet headgear as 
well as the plaid, a long piece of kilted 
fabric attached to the shoulder with a 
large brooch. These items were worn to 
enhance their size and fierceness to the 
enemy, after all, pipers and drummers 
were considered fighting men of the British 
Army.
 Inextricably linked to the military, 
pipe bands were part of daily routine playing 
tunes for reveille, meal time, lights out and 
other military maneuvers and exercises. Each 
Highland Regiment was known for its march 
past tune such as ‘Heilin’ Laddie” of the 48th 
Highlanders or “Cock of the North” of the 
Gordon Highlanders, to name a couple.
Head gear  of earlier bands as  well as modern  
pipe bands include either the Glengarry or 
Balmoral which are throw backs to earlier highland wear. 
Now, both are embellished with a toorie, a small red ball 
atop the head gear as well as two silk tassles behind. They 
may be red and white diced but also have a rosette cockade 
where the clan crest or Regimental badge is placed.
 Around the waist top kilt belt is the sporran (Gaelic 
for purse) that compliments the pocket less kilt. Today, 
there are three types of sporrans:  the day sporran, made of 
dark, plain leather; the evening sporran made with animal 
fur such as rabbit, sealskin; and the dress sporran made of 
long black and white horse hair.  Most pipe bands today 
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wear the long horsehair sporran to accentuate the band’s 
color, swish and movement while marching. 
 Heavy woolen hose (socks), usually off-white 
in color, kept the highlander warm in cool highland 
temperatures. They are held up with garters to which were 
added two fabric flashes that matched the kilt tartan and 
added color to the uniform.
 Another embellishment is the black knife or ‘sgian 
dubh’ that is worn just inside the top of the hose. Originally 
worn in the sleeve or chest area as a concealed weapon, 
the sgian dubh is usually adorned with a clan crest and or 
cairngorm gem for show.
 Popular during the early 19th century, white spats 

were worn over marching footwear to add color 
as well. Spats have retained their popularity with 
nearly all military pipe bands as well as many 

civilian pipe bands.
 The Ghillie brogue footwear has 
a long history going back to early Gaelic 
times but has changed over time for 
function, looks and performance. Called a 
tongueless shoe, it was designed to allow 
water from the boggy, wet terrain to drain 

easier. They were also laced to be attached 
to the wearer’s  ankle or leg so the shoe 
would not come off while walking on the 
soggy, wet ground. 
 If you would like to see the Highland 

dress of Al Kaly’s Pipe and Drum Corps 
come down to the Piper’s Cave and have a 
look.  We would be more than pleased to 
show you what we wear and why we wear our 
uniform. Better yet, join us, become a piper 
or drummer and wear the dress of a Highland 
Pipe Band



26 alkalyrecorder@qwestoffice.net

bAnd

by Larry Weed
President

 Merry Christmas and Happy New Year everyone!  
Always keeping on a positive note, the Band has been busy 
blowing our horns and making joyful music together this 
year.  We celebrated this past year with many performances 
including Stated Meetings in Pueblo and Colorado Springs, 
parades throughout the area, the Potentate’s Ball, the Al 
Kaly Classic Basketball Tournament, and parties – we love 
parties!  
 We’ve got the Kid’s Christmas Party coming up at 
the Colorado Springs Shrine Club to round out the year, 
and we understand Santa will be there as usual!  It’s always 
a great time when we get together, and we have lots of 
opportunities!  
 We’re starting 2015 out with a boom with the Stated 
Meeting in Pueblo and our traditional “Holiday” Party 
at Bambino’s in Colorado Springs in January.  If you’re 
looking for a good time, contact a band member and let us 
know you’re interested in coming to join us.  
 At our annual band meeting in late October, we 
reelected officers for this next year, the same as the last:  
Larry Weed as President, Kevin Churchill as Vice Pres, 
Jerry Campbell as Secretary, and Jim Hauck as Treasurer.  
We also have Mel Grainer as Music Director of the fez 
band (what a guy!), with Bob Hill leading the Swinging 
Shriners, Norm Churchill guiding the German Band, Elmo 
Gardner coordinating the activities of the Dixielanders, and 
Jerry Campbell and his lovely lady Sharon helping us as 
Quartermaster and Librarian.  
 Please contact any bandsman if you are interested in 
playing, if you have a gig you’d like us to play for, or if you 
just want to listen – we’d love to have you come and join 
us!
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by Howard “Cuz’n Clem” Magan
Dust Reporter

 As autumn begins to fade into winter, the 
Kalyklowns begin to anticipate a long winter's nap. On 
November 1, about 20 or so family and friends of the 
clowns attended the annual hayride and wiener/bratwurst 
roast. As usual, Noble Vern “El Lobo” Wolf was the 
organizer of that event, and everyone had a great time of 
socializing together. 
 On November 14 and 15, we will once again be out 
in force as Al Kaly hosts the 31st Basketball Tournament 
at Colorado State University, Pueblo. More will be 
forthcoming in the next article on that event.
  Our final parade of the season will be the Pueblo 
Parade of Lights on November 29. More news will be 
forthcoming on that event in the next article.

KAlyKlowns

Pueblo 
Shrine 
Club

David Ashley taking 
in money at Pueblo 
Shrine Club Dinner.
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Call the Shrine Office at 

719-544-0658
for details.

by Rich "Swede" Hanson
President
 
 We had a turnout of 25 bowlers on 2 November at 
Circle Lanes. It would be nice to get up to 30+ to be able 
to get our mission of helping the children at the end of 
the year a little higher than the past two years. It's a fun 
league and we all have a good time, good or not so good 
bowlers. We do this league to get to our last week when we 
have the Bowl-A-Thon which is when we are bowling for 
our Shrine Children's Hospitals. We then have a dinner to 
commemorate this Bowl-A-Thon and present our winnings 
to the Potentate. As I said, it is a fun league so come join 
us once a month for eight months, to help our children 
who are taken care of by the Shrine Hospitals. One of our 
bowlers who has bowled in this league for many years 
had to have one of his legs removed, which had him out 
for a year. He has come back to bowling this year in a 
wheelchair. The  Shriner in question is Ed Schade. My love 
goes out to this individual along with the rest of the league.

bowling leAgue
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